
November 17, 2021 

 

 

 

Dear Family & Friends, 

 

We hope and pray that you and your family members are well and free of the Covid infection.  

 

It is with a heavy heart, I have to announce three new cases of Covid. All three are breakthrough 

cases of vaccinated people. One apartment Resident, one Staff member, and one Resident of the 

Home. Thank God at this time all cases appear to be mild.  

 

This necessitates a continued lockdown for the protection of everyone. Just a reminder we 

continue to test all in the facility twice weekly and before opening to visitors it is necessary to 

have two rounds of negative tests.  

 

Because of this and the high positivity rate in Ramsey County and the State, Residents are 

strongly advised not to leave the building except for emergency appointments. Compassionate 

visits are allowed but please make appointments with Sr. Cecilia by calling: 651-227-0336 ext. 

1701.   

 

It is very unfortunate and we feel very bad that this will impact Thanksgiving visitations. We 

understand this is very difficult especially during this holiday time. If you have packages to drop 

off for your loved one there is a table in the front lobby. Please make sure your loved one’s name 

is clearly marked on the package. 

 

Be assured we are working with our pharmacy to obtain, the Covid vaccine booster. It has been 

challenging because of the great demand on the outside.  

 

Please do not hesitate to call me directly for any concerns or questions you may have. We are 

very open to do what we can to bring joy and happiness to the Residents and to ease this difficult 

situation. We continue to pray for all of you daily and ask you to keep us all in your prayers. 

 

God bless you! 

 

 
 

Mother Theresa 

 

 


